
 
 

 

 

T. Howard Stone, JD, LLM, CIP, serves as Director, FSU Office for Human Subjects 

Protection (OHSP). Previously Stone served as Director of the U.S. Department of the Army 

Human Research Protections Office. Stone has over 25 years of experience in human subjects 

protection-related research and human research compliance oversight activities. Before his 

Army position, Stone served as the Human Protections Administrator, Research Integrity 

Officer and Conflicts of Interest Officer for Washington State executive agencies, and served as 

a leader and member for the State of Washington, University of Texas Health Science Center—

Northeast, University of Louisville and the University of Texas Medical Branch Institutional 

Review Boards (IRBs) in the oversight of human research. He has also served on the Subpart C 

subcommittee of and subject matter expert consultant for the US Department of Health and 

Human Services Secretary’s Advisory Committee on Human Research Protections (SACHRP); 

served for many years on the Advisory Board, Bloomberg BNA Medical Research Law & 

Policy Report; and served as an article review for many publications in research ethics and other 

fields. In his academic and health science center faculty positions, Stone was engaged in post-

graduate teaching, sponsored extramural research, and institutional, department as well as 

community service. Stone’s Juris Doctorate (JD) is from New York Law School, Masters in 

Health Laws (LLM) from the University of Houston Law Center and BA from the University of 

California Los Angeles. Stone has served as Principal Investigator and Project Director on 

numerous federally-funded (NIH, CDC) and other extramurally sponsored research ethics, 

human subjects protection and law-related research projects, and has published and presented 

extensively in the field. 

 

Stone’s current goals are to implement further human research burden-reducing measures in 

line with changes in human subjects protection regulations; enhance strategic communications 

and outreach with the FSU human research community; provide additional OHSP resources to 

the FSU human research community and other stakeholders; and implement an OHSP staff 

development program.  
 


